Carnon Downs Surgery

PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP 
Minutes of the Meeting held on 23rd   February 2012 

Present:  Dr David Maling, Mrs Sally Rickard, Mr Geoff Aver, Mrs Carole May, Mrs Monica McConnell, Mr Matt Bromage

Apologies:  
Mrs Eleanor Stone

The meeting was called to discuss the results of the patient survey.  The survey was set up on the website during the first week of January and went live on the 9th January 2012.  Initially, 100 paper surveys were given in equal quantities to each doctor’s patients and patients attending the nursing and attached staff.   Notices were pinned to all repeat prescriptions given out during January to inform patients of the survey and inviting them to either complete on-line or collect a paper copy from reception.  A further 50 paper copies were handed out to patients towards the end of January.  In total 210 surveys have been completed.  The results of the paper copies have been fed into the website in order to make analysis easier.

The initial results of the survey were presented to the Group for their consideration prior to the meeting.   Geoff opened the meeting by remarking on the general positive nature of the results and the favourable remarks made by patients.  The results of the survey were discussed making the following points.
Opening Hours:  There was not a great demand for change with 79% of patients expressing satisfaction with the opening hours.  The remaining patients were more inclined to want evening appointments (13%) rather than early morning appointments (6%).  It was considered that full-time workers were the patients who might be seeking change in the opening hours but it was also apparent that many patients were not aware that appointments were available on a Saturday.  It was agreed that the opening hours should be communicated clearly to the patients via newsletters, a notice in the village, the Parish News and the waiting room display screen.

Phones:  The majority of patients (84%) expressed no difficulty in getting through on the phone stating that they found it very easy, quite easy or easy.  Those finding it difficult or very difficult amounted to 10%  The comments indicated that this difficulty was experienced at 8.30am when the volume of phone calls is at its highest level.  As this is often a very short period of time, perhaps up to 15 minutes, it was felt that a strategy of deflecting some of these calls might be appropriate.  A large number, 75%, of patients felt that a queuing system might be helpful.  Sally has been speaking to phone companies over the last two weeks who have been very surprised by this response and they say that most callers tend to hate a queuing system.  This possibility will be further investigated.

Appointments:  The vast majority, 95%, of patients have said that they are usually able to manage to book an appointment that suits their requirements.  Only 4% of patients responded negatively.  Difficulties with the booking system highlight that patients often find the phones busy or engaged at 8.30am and some patients have stated that they find the system annoying or difficult, they do not understand how it works or they are apprehensive about whether they will be able to be seen or not.  Many comments stated that patients were not aware that they could pre-book reflecting poor communication.  It was suggested that a supply of Practice leaflets be made available for patients to pick up as many might have registered several decades ago and not be aware of newer initiatives. Half of all respondents indicated that they would be prepared to book appointments via the internet if offered and this will be considered in the future.  
Premises:  Parking and access to the building does not appear to be a problem.  

Booking Screen:  60% of patients have used the booking screen but several comments indicated that it “hadn’t worked” for some patients and sometimes the waiting times that were quoted are inaccurate.  The system has been upgraded since its installation but it is apparent that there are still problems.  A new notice to help patients use the screen is currently being sourced from the supplier.  

Waiting Room:  There were various comments regarding the waiting room many of which contraindicated each other eg too hot, draughty, cold and stuffy.  Of course, there were fans of the music and those who didn’t like it!  However, all patients rated the waiting room at either excellent, very good or good.  There were requests for a clock, TV with news channel, better loud speaker system, more paintings, a brighter more modern look, chairs with arms and higher chairs.  It was agreed that it would be quite acceptable to provide a clock, some alternative seating and to ask the staff to check the temperature on a more regular basis.

Receptionists:  The front of house staff was rated as very helpful by 82% of patients, 11% quite helpful and 2% helpful.  It was generally considered that the receptionists were of a very high standard although a tiny minority of negative comments indicated a possible lack of consistency.  
Waiting Times:  Most patients said that they wait between 5 and 20 minutes.  The Practice is aware that patients sometimes wait longer than they should have to and strategies have been put in place to try and help this.  About a third of patients indicated that they have noticed an improvement over the past twelve months.  
Doctors and Nurses:  Patients rated the clinical staff indicating a high level of satisfaction.

Dispensary:  The dispensary was also rated positively and patients indicated that they were aware of many methods of repeat ordering.  Over half the patients said that they would be prepared to try an alternative method other than telephone for re-ordering.  

Travel Service:  Half of the patients indicated that they were aware of this service.  It was felt that the full extent of the service should be clearly indicated.

Communicating:  Patients really like the waiting room display screen and asked for more information via this method.  Newsletters and the website also scored highly but posters were only like by 6%  It was agreed to publish newsletters at more regular intervals and also prepare a Frequently Asked Questions sheet for the website and newsletter.   A number of posters will be removed from the waiting room.
General Comments:  Other comments included requests for a general e-mail address, a wheelchair to be kept in the entrance porch, more information about support services, health campaigns and updates on changes to the NHS.  It was also noted the surgery sign impaired visibility for those in sports cars leaving the car park.  It was agreed to move the sign to the opposite bank.
The group were a little disappointment that the survey had not effectively reached the under 25’s.

In order to produce a report of the survey for publication it was agreed that Monica would summarise questions 1-9, Geoff 10-23 and Matt 24 to the end.  Geoff would then collect these summaries from the Surgery reception on Friday 2nd March in order to complete the report by 9th March.  It was felt that Eleanor may be able to help Geoff finalize the report. 

It was agreed to meet again in the latter half of June when it should be possible to give the group an update on changes to the NHS and possibly also a short talk by Julie Reid, Dispensary Manager.  This date will be confirmed early next week.

